Clay Arts Guild                       
Board Meeting Minutes
Date/Time
Friday May 20, 2016  

Location
Clay Arts Studio
Attendees:   CAG Board:  Rob Savre, Aletha Biedermann-Wiens,  Ann Henderson, Bette Sindzindski,  Kathy Nicholson, David VanderJagt, Robin Moore, Robert Hall
Chair Positions:  Maryanne Sullivan, Terry Cullen, Mary Lee Miller   
Also attending were various CAG members

The meeting was called to order at 4:05 p.m.           
Agenda Items:
1. Elections:  Rob asked if anyone had nominations to add to the ballot, and none were requested.  Members asked that the voting be by secret ballot, which was done. Results were:


President:

Beryl Snyder   


Vice President:
Merrilee Curry

Secretary:

Robin Moore

Treasurer:

Robert Hall
2. Spring sale recap:  Mary Lee Miller reported the spring sale results. With 36 artists participating, 1141 items were offered, and 400 items were sold. Gross sales totaled $9482.00; CAG gross profits equaled $2370.00.  She mentioned that it would be good if categories could be added to the artist inventory sheets so the statistics person doesn’t have to decide on a category for each item sold.
3. Financial Report: Robert Hall gave a financial status, with the caveat that the numbers do not reflect the Spring Sale.  The financials were approved as presented.
4. Tools: The tools sold by CAG are in low supply and no one seemed to know whose job it is to inventory and acquire tools.  Apparently Roger had this responsibility, so it was agreed that a new “Tools Person” position should be created. Kailey Hardesty agreed to be the Tools Person.
5. CAG Bylaws:  Eighteen more signatures are needed to approve the new bylaws.  It was requested that monitors be sure and ask those who have not voted to do so on the sheet in the studio, and also to sign the new “opt in for email” list.

6. Pop up opportunities: There will be a pop up sale on June 4 from 10 am to 3 pm.  Terry Cullen and Kathy Nicholson are managing it.

New Business:

1. City request for $18,000 towards purchase of new kiln: Rob met with City of Walnut Creek and put forward their request for $18,000 towards the purchase of a new kiln.  Some members felt we should hold out for concessions on points such as increased sales opportunities.  Others felt this is mixing business concerns that are unrelated.  While generally it is felt that this expenditure will be approved, members wanted to get a clearer understanding of the total cost of the kiln replacement and what portion of it the $18,000 represents.   Tabled until further information is provided to the membership.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:50 p.m.     
Submitted by Robin Moore
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